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Friday 26th January 2024 

Dear Families,    

 

Attendance 

I am pleased to let you know that Queensgate attendance is above national averages – well done  
everyone.  Let’s keep this up!   

As you know the children earn bronze credit cards for 98% attendance, silver for 99% and gold for 
100%.  If the children have 100% attendance all academic year they go on a special trip.  We are    
adding a further layer.  If the child has 98% attendance they will receive one raffle ticket, 99% two 
raffle tickets and 100% three raffle tickets.  There will be some raffle tickets pulled out with extra   
prizes attached. 
 

Volunteering 

We have quite a few volunteers in school helping to hear readers, which is absolutely brilliant.  I am 
now wondering if any of you have any free time and would be able to volunteer to support our    
cookery lessons alongside one of our staff, usually Mrs Bradbury.  Please let me or Mr Chubb know if 
you feel you could help with this element of the curriculum. 
 

Author in School 

Chris Stevens, who is the author of, ‘The Pirate Queen and the half-plucked       
chicken’, will be in school on Wednesday 31st January. He will work with the Year 5 
and Year 6 teams.  Please see flyer at the back of this newsletter for more details. 
 

Dance Live 

Our Dance Live team are performing their dance to the rest of the school next 
Thursday afternoon, which we are looking forward to very much.  Then the time has come for the big 
trip to Portsmouth on Friday 2nd February.  We wish our team huge success as they head off to       
perform at Portsmouth Guildhall.  I would like to say a huge thank you to all of our staff and parents 
and helpers who have diligently prepared for the big event. Well done to Miss Croutear for leading 
the Dance Live volunteers and children. 
 

Families in School 

As well as Focus Learners there are a couple of other events coming up.                                              
There is Magnificent Mark Making session for some of the Reception parents if their child is in     
monkeys or lemur groups.  This is 2:30pm on Wednesday 31st January. 
 

The children in Year 1 have been working on the skills needed to make a moving picture. They are 
working towards producing a moving picture around our topic of ‘What a Wonderful World’. Children 
will be asked to make a moving picture about saving their planet for the final piece.  Parents are      
invited to work with their children on Wednesday 7th February at 1:30pm until 3:00pm  
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School Equipment 

Please ensure the children stay off the equipment before and after school. 

 

What does PSHE stand for and why is it important? 

PSHE stands for Personal, Social, Health and Economic Education.  It is taught once a week in each 
class and is hugely important.  At Queensgate the overarching aim of PSHE is, “Working together to 
stay safe, healthy and build good relationships for a successful future.”  Here is the link to what we 
teach in PSHE                                                                                                                                                  
https://www.queensgateprimary.co.uk/assets/images/branding/PSHE-Long-Term-Overview.pdf 

Have a look and let us know if you have any questions.  

 

Parents’ Evenings 

Our Parents’ Evenings for this term are Tuesday 20th February from 3:30pm – 6:50pm and Thursday 

22nd February 3:10pm – 4:50pm. As always these can be booked through Scopay.  This will go live on 

3rd February at 8.30am and close on the 18th February at 6pm.  

 

Measles - Urgent action 

You will have seen the news regarding the rise in cases of measles in London and the large outbreaks 
in the West Midlands. 

 

The UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) has now declared a national incident in order to focus       
actions to limit the spread. Further outbreaks of measles will spread to other towns and cities unless 
urgent action is taken to increase Measles, Mumps and Rubella (MMR) vaccination uptake in areas at 
greatest risk. Children who get measles can be very poorly and some will suffer life changing         
complications.  

 

To support this incident the Department of Education (DfE) has published What to do if you think 
your child has measles and when to keep them off school guidance for parents and for schools.  

 

UKHSA have stated that measles is not currently circulating in the south-east, there are cases in    
London and a sustained outbreak in the West Midlands (specifically Coventry and Birmingham but 
now in all local authority areas in the region) but at the moment in the SE, rashes are more than likely 
to be for other reasons (particularly in children). However being prepared is important. 

 

At a national level UKHSA are working on an outbreak pack for measles, similar to the packs for    
scarlet fever and gastric illness. We will cascade this when it is published. 

https://www.queensgateprimary.co.uk/assets/images/branding/PSHE-Long-Term-Overview.pdf
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/01/22/what-to-do-if-you-think-your-child-has-measles-and-when-to-keep-them-off-school/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2024/01/22/what-to-do-if-you-think-your-child-has-measles-and-when-to-keep-them-off-school/
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Out and About 
 

On Tuesday morning our Reception Out and About group visited the Isle of Wight Donkey Sanctuary 
in Wroxall. The children enjoyed a tour of the sanctuary, learning some of the stories behind why 
some of the 117 donkeys are now living in the rescue centre and how they are cared for. The        
children met the different herds and found out about the differences between ponies and donkeys. 
The children were all very sensible and demonstrated great listening skills. They loved petting the 
donkeys too! 
 

“We went to the Donkey Sanctuary. I stroked a donkey, it felt all fluffy. Some were big and some 
were tiny. We saw them eating the hay. The donkeys were all inside the barn because they don’t like 
the rain getting on their fur. I liked seeing all the donkeys.” Eliza RBH 
 
 

 
This half term, our Year 1 children are learning about how they can help to look after our planet.   
The Out and About team from 1SM took part in a beach clean along St Helens beach on Wednesday 
morning. Sadly, due to the recent stormy weather, there was lots of plastic waste on the shoreline. 
The children found lots of micro-plastics, nylon fishing lines, bottle tops and even a pair of scissors! 
They enjoyed using litter pickers and together they rescued a big bag full of plastic rubbish from    
going into our seas and oceans. The children listened to the story A Planet Full of Plastic by             
Neil Layton, learning more about the impact of plastic waste on our planet.  
 

“We went to the beach and we were picking up plastic. My favourite bit was finding a special blue 
stone with holes in.” Poppy 1SM 
 

“We went to the beach for a beach clean. We used litter pickers to pick up plastic. I liked finding the 
really, really big bit of black plastic on the beach. I picked it up with my hands and put it by the van.” 
Louie 1SM   
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Out and About next week… 
 

Our Year 3 and Year 5 children worked incredibly hard in their swimming lessons this week. It is great 
to see some of the children’s confidence in the water improve each week.  
This week our Superstar Swimming Awards go to… 
Year 3: Ayrton P, Bayley E, Callum B, Ellie A, Jack S, Kinsgley C, Mia B and Riley H 
Year 5: Amy T, Braiden, Emily B, Emily T, Harley J, Leon S and Ryan A 
 

Out and About next week… 
Please ensure your child wears suitable warm play clothes (that can get muddy), and they bring a 
warm coat, hat, scarves, gloves and old trainers or wellies (warm socks to go in wellies are also highly 
recommended!).  
 

Tuesday am - Reception  
Donkey Sanctuary  
Clayton, Antonia, Emily, Felicity, Theo WF, Nova, Riley, Quinn, Remi-Rose, Amelia, Jovi, Kaden and 
Theo T.  
*Please bring some loose change in a named envelope if you would like to make a donation to the 
Donkey Sanctuary. All donations are very gratefully received.  
 

Wednesday am - Year 1 
Beach Clean  
Rudy, Freddie, Elijah, Ace, Lenny, Marley, Harrison, Harry, Milly, Marnie-Rae, Rosie, Isabelle, Cassidy 
and Sadie.  
 

Next week swimming lessons for Year 3 on Tuesdays and Year 5 on Wednesdays 
Lesson 4 of 10 
*Please note that although we aim to get back to school by approximately 3.15pm, we may be a little 
late due to high levels of traffic and road closures around the Ryde area. Apologies in advance.  
 
Cookery Next Week 
 

Your child in Year 6 has cookery on Tuesday. Please can they bring in a container suitable for pasta. 
 

Vincent, Theo, Harrison P, Toby H, Summer, Gracie, Mason, Sienna, Jude C, Oscar, McKenzie, Hollie, 
Maya, Amber and Brooke. 
 

Your child in Year 1 has cookery on Wednesday. Please can they bring 
in a container suitable for bread. 
 

Bowie, George, Titan, Jasper, Wyatt, Frederick, Sully, Nathan, Evelyn, 
Inara, Mollie, Raemarni, Peyton and Naomi.   
 

Your child in Year 4 has cookery on Wednesday. Please bring in a    
container suitable for scones. 
 

Harley B, Zayn, Tayla, Joshua, Harvey, Scarlett, Maisy, Ella, Toby, Harley 
T, Flynn, James, Mirabelle, Georgie and Logan F 
 

If your child attends Cookery Club on either Tuesday or Wednesday please bring in a container every 
week.   
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What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 
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Best wishes, 

 

 

Samantha Sillito    

Headteacher  

And Finally... 
 

Have a lovely weekend -  remember to read, chat 
and play! 

Attendance 
 

  Whole School Attendance since September is 95.39% 

  Whole School Attendance this week is 95.67%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 2KG with 96.67%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 5TS with 98.89% 

Lost Property 

Please see photos of the latest lost property.  If you recognise anything please collect from foyer at 
front of the school. 
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Adult Community Learning 

 

Adult Community Learning are pleased to launch their new spring programme of workshops and 
courses ranging from, English, maths, ICT, Art, Craft, and Wellbeing, plus a wide range of FREE short 
online courses.   

 

On Sunday 10 March between 10.30am and 12.30pm, we will be celebrating International Women’s 
Day with a morning of workshops.   These workshops on Brush Lettering, Macrame Bracelets and 
Springtime Wreaths are open to adults 19+ with one accompanied child over 10yrs and cost £10 per 
adult and £5 per child.  Pease note that only adult bookings and payments can be done on our web-
site, so please e-mail or call us if you would also like to book for a child.  

 

If you are interested in developing your skills further, perhaps to retrain or return to work, why not 
book a careers appointment with our information, advice, and guidance professional?  She will tailor 
the appointment to your needs and can offer you help with CV writing, covering letters, application 
forms or support you with career changes, redundancy, education, and training. 

 

Our ICT suite is also open every Friday 9.30am to 12.30pm (term time only), for anyone wishing to 
access online learning or get support from a tutor.   

 

For more information and to book, head over to our website www.iow.gov.uk/ACLcourses , call our 
office on 01983 817280 or pop into The Learning Centre, Westridge, Ryde.  

Wight Orienteers 

 

If you wish to try orienteering or would like to find out more about the 
sport, then please encourage your family and friends to join our Spring 
Events for 2024 – Registration opens at 10am. Starts from 10.30-12.00 

Sunday 4th February at Golden Hill Fort, Yarmouth  

Sunday 24th March at Ventnor Downs 

Cost for adult non-members £5, family groups £6.00 and juniors just £1.00 

Courses for all abilities with advice and training offered if required to new members. 
See website for parking details: www.wighto.org.uk  

Permanent Orienteering courses are available in Firestone Copse, Brighstone Forest and 
Parkhurst Forest for practise at any time. Free maps and score cards are available from 
Brian Bailey; TEL: 07773 852548 

We also have a Facebook page: Wight Orienteers  

http://www.iow.gov.uk/ACLcourses
http://www.wighto.org.uk
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Supporting Parent Relationships with Separating better app 

Separating parents living on the Isle of Wight are among the first in the 
country to have access to a new app designed to help them self-manage 
their separation. 

Separating better has been created by the UK’s leading relationship research and innovation charity 
OnePlusOne, with funding from the Department for Works and Pensions. It features tools to help 
with many practical elements of separation such as budgeting and legal arrangements. It also offers 
parents a template to create their own parenting plans to help them agree how to co-parent their 
children effectively. 

An in-app quiz helps parents to understand where they are emotionally in their separation journey 
and a series of Work it out videos help parents learn communication skills which they can use to      
co-parent effectively and keep their children’s best interests at the heart of their decision-making. 

How to get started: 

1.      Download the FREE app here 

2.      Take the emotion readiness quiz 

3.      Access all of the app features for FREE as you progress through your separation journey 

Only two areas in the country will have access to this app ahead of its national launch in spring 2024, 
and OnePlusOne are keen to hear the views of parents who use it. Download the app for more       
information about how to offer feedback. 

Parents living on the Island can also access a number of other free digital resources created by 
OnePlusOne. These provide support for a range of parental relationship issues, including becoming 
parents, coping with stress, debt and relationships and learning to argue better. To find out more 
visit: https://familyinfohub.iow.gov.uk/oneplusone  For further information about Separating better, 
please email supporting.parents@iow.gov.uk  

http://www.oneplusone.org.uk/separating-better
https://familyinfohub.iow.gov.uk/oneplusone
mailto:supporting.parents@iow.gov.uk
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A Few Details 

The Pirate Queen and the Half-Plucked Chicken is a children’s 
adventure novel. It is 252 pages long, comprising 28 bite-size 
chapters for ease of reading. Each chapter should take between 10 
and 20 minutes to read. The reading age is for anyone over the age 
of eight. The book has been well received, with reviewers saying it 
takes them back to Arthur Ransome’s Swallows and Amazons and 
Enid Blyton’s Famous Five. Obviously, the readership doesn’t stop 
at children! 

The Story 

Whilst cleaning out a drawer, Charlie and Lizzie find a treasure map 

which has remained hidden for centuries. But the secret gets out 

and they arrive in the Caribbean with their shady adversaries hot 

on their heels.  On the island, Charlie and Lizzie encounter a host of colourful characters and, when 

things don’t quite go as planned, they need to keep all their wits about them. With one discovery 

leading to another, the mystery slowly unfolds, until finally they discover the biggest secret of them 

all. 

 
A brilliantly entertaining novel – Nicholas Allan (author of The Queen’s Knickers) 
 
It just gets better and better – J C Graeme (author of The Mapmaker’s Shadow)   
  
Other reviews can be seen on www.amazon.co.uk 

Ordering 

The Pirate Queen and the Half-Plucked Chicken retails at £8.99, but it is being offered to the pupils 
of Queensgate Primary School at a discounted price of £6.99. Payment should be made in cash, 
with change being available.  Orders should be received by Friday 2nd February. All ordered copies 
will be signed by the author, with dedications if required.  

 

 

Name: 

 

Dedication:  


